

Buildings and Grounds Meeting

March 26, 2018

5:30 PM

Attendees: Bill Berger, Jim Dodge, Roger Glidewell, Brent Crispell, Eric Stair, Ed Sanders, Jim Hess, Steve Dolak, Cindy Jenkins

Topics—

1—Discussed video doorbells—clear pictures, covers large space, will hold video for 5-6 weeks—on order.

2—Discussed and decided to seal the cracks and tar and chip the parking lot at the district office. The area at the corner of School House Road and Chestnut will be repaired. The sidewalk by the auditorium will be extended 26 ft. It will keep students from having to walk in a grassy, muddy area near the fire hydrant. Brent is getting quotes for all three projects.

3—Bathroom project—Andy and draftsman were here two weeks ago to take pictures. Should have drawings by the end of the week of 4-2-18. Project still on track for summer and completion v=before school starts.

4—Discussed and decided to provide Little League a key to the closet in the softball dugout. They can house basic equipment there instead of carrying it back and forth. (Brent gave key to Mrs. Pell on 3-27-18 to give to them)

5—Discussed the drama shed purchase and placement. The district will pay the cost of a basic shed and the drama club will pay the upgrade cost. The shed will be placed by the maintenance garage on the macadam. (spoke with Mrs. Sweeney and sent email to Mrs. Densberger about this on 3-27-18)

6—Discussed the ES gym—recoat the floor like the HS and stain the keys instead of painting them. Brent is getting quotes.

7—Bleachers at the ES and HS—discussed removing top row of each to allow for more team side line space. Brent is pricing it out.

8—HS gym floor—discussed sealing it (not budgeted). Discussed damage to the floor from heaving. There is a company that will train our staff how to seal the floor. Brent is getting a cost on having it sealed and for the training to do it yourself.

9—Environmental Club—want to purchase a dwarf fruit tree and plant it near their garden. On 3-27-18 Eric and Brent looked at the requested location. It is fine. Permission for purchase of tree was granted on 3-27-18.

10—Tech sound/light board area in HS auditorium—discussed having the drafting class make a platform for the sound/light board. Spoke with Mr. Rhinard on 3-27-18 telling him Jim or Brent would be in touch about this project.

11—discussed location of the digital sign and removing a metal box that is in that area. Brent shared removing it if possible and if not, painting it to blend in.

Adjourned 6:45 PM

Respectfully submitted

Cynthia Jenkins